

The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 4

Friday 2nd October 2020

Well done to our House Stars and Form Groups of the Week





With Thanks.....

Our 'Fill a mug with loose change for MacMillan' challenge on Friday raised £121.88. Well done and thank you to everyone who contributed.







Well done to the staff and students who completed the 5km run for Macmillan Cancer with MP Stuart Anderson, staff timings below.

Mr Gain 20:18

Miss Pugh 20:25

Mr Ludlow 23:45

Mr Sutton 24:05

Miss Langley 30:07

Mrs Badger 31:42

Thank you to everyone who donated, over £400.00 has been raised so far, to donate please click here.

Contact

Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

Harvest Collection

We are collecting in support of three local food banks this harvest time. If you are able to support us in anyway we would be very appreciative. Please see our shopping list of essential items below.



School Nurse Information

The school nurses come into school every Monday for a drop in session to support and offer advice to students.

A text service is also available to students.

Please see poster opposite.



Black History Month

This year at The King's CE School we will be celebrating Black History month in every subject, and around school–recognising the importance of this time.

We will be forming a BHM committee which will help raise the profile of all cultures and races in school.

Students are being invited to share ideas they would like to put into action, and join a committee that could really make a difference.

If your child is interested... Mrs Badger and Miss Pugh have further information. B:M 2020

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk



kingswolverhampton

@kingsschoolwlv



The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 4

Friday 2nd October 2020

Reassurance Update

Unfortunately, two of our pupils were hurt in a serious road traffic accident Thursday morning whilst crossing the road on the way to school. There was an excellent response from our pupils, staff, members of the local community and the emergency services who acted with great maturity, compassion and professionalism to ensure that everyone was safe and the pupils were comforted and reassured.

Both pupils are doing well and we pray that they make a full and speedy recovery.

Additional counselling support was available in school this morning for anyone affected by yesterday's incident.

Mr Ludlow.

Routes into Languages Competition

To mark the European Day of Languages, students were invited to design their own poster of a country they would like to visit, with a £20 Amazon e-voucher being available to the winner. Below is an entry by Nicoleta one of our Year 10 students, a very talented artist!.



Open Morning

This year our open morning will take place on Saturday 17th October from 9.30am-12.30pm. If you have a child currently in Year 6 and would like to join us, or know of a family who are looking for a place for their child, please <u>click here</u> to prebook.

Contact Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

From the Chaplain....

What a week! We began the week with Psalm 139, and a reminder that God; who was there before time and space began and shall be there long after all has passed away; who put the planets into motion and placed stars and sun in the sky; who causes the tides to ebb and flow, the rain to fall and the wind to blow: this same God also planned and created every detail of us and knows us intimately. He knows how tall we are to the nearest nanometre, he knows the number of hairs on our heads and the number of times each heart will beat. God knows every thought we will have, before it even crosses our minds. And God created us perfect in his sight, each one formed in his own image. I wonder what it means to us to be known and loved so deeply?

With the start of Black History Month this week, the reminder that each one of us was created in God's image, and perfect in God's sight is especially relevant. We look forward to hearing stories and celebrating Black lives and culture in a multitude of forms over the course of the month.

This week has also been marked by reminders of the fragility of life. The accident yesterday in which two of our pupils were hurt on the way to school and taken to hospital had the effect of drawing us together as a community and re-focussing us on the values which are central both to our humanity and to our identity as a school family. Our thoughts and prayers are with them and their families and friends as we ask God to bless them with a speedy recovery.

May God bless and keep us all in his love, as we look forward to a peaceful weekend and his guidance and protection in the weeks ahead.

Amen.

Next Week's Theme for Worship

Romans 8:35, 37-39

God promises us unconditional love.







At The King's CE School we believe that everyone is unique and created in God's image. We enable all to achieve their God-given potential; to grow, learn and aspire; to transform their lives and the lives of others and to journey in faith without limits within a unified, respectful and harmonious community.



kings wolver hampton

@kingsschoolwlv